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Board Highlights January 23, 2023

Sargent Elementary Student Council Valentine
Fundraiser!

FY 2023 AMENDED BUDGET APPROVED
Board approval was given to the fiscal year 2023 amended final budget. The general fund
appropriation is $6,665,471; the total appropriation is $8,437,054. The total appropriation also
includes insurance, preschool, food service, grants, pupil activity, bond redemption, and capital
reserve.

EMPLOYMENT
The board approved the employment for Kendra Schmittel, Substitute Teacher, and Extra Duty
Pay Agreements for Caroline Burkhardt, 7th Grade Sponsor, Brandee Fuller, Cheer Coach, and
Dana Barlow, Junior High Girls Assistant Basketball Coach.

LETTERS OF RESIGNATION
Board approval was given for the resignation letters from Mike Lister, Junior High/High School
Athletic Director, Deanna Floriani, Secondary School Counselor, and James "Fuzzy" Holmes,
Assistant High School Football Coach.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
The board discussed the 2023-2024 District Calendar, and the proposed Universal Preschool
Provider Agreement.
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OTHER ITEMS
Policy BE- School Board Meetings/Regular Meeting/Special Meetings, was approved for a
second reading and adopted. The financial reports for December, minutes of the previous
meetings and three requisitions were approved.

Rio Grande Water Conservation District for $6,499.50 for water usage
Johnson Controls for $5,538.79 for renewal/contract inspection and service
MechOne for $16,670.00 for heat exchange work

The board will hold a work session and Special Meeting February 7th at 2:30 pm . The Regular
Meeting will be February 27th in the high school library. If you would like to sign up for
community input please email srklecker@sargent.k12.co.us prior to the meeting.

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/63d00adc4f48ef072d0be2a8
mailto:srklecker@sargent.k12.co.us


Good News!!

The Sargent Aviation Club is closer to a planned visit to the Smithsonian Air and Space
Museum. This week Parents and students held a planning meeting to lay the framework
for a trip to the nations capital over spring break. The group is looking into commercial
flights to Washington DC and scheduling visits to at least two aviation museums and
other heritage sites. The Aviation Club consists of students in the Sargent Aviation
classes studying a curriculum provided by the AOPA, Aircraft Owners and Pilots
Association. The curriculum is a four year STEM based curriculum centered on aviation
careers. Students completing the 10th and 11th grades have the foundation to take the
FAA private pilot written exam and get a headstart on a flying career. The studies also
open the doors for other fields in aviation such as Air Traffic Control, Airport
Management, Aircraft Mechanics and other related fields. Past graduates have used the
class as a stepping stone to commercial flight schools, aviation engineering programs
and the military. The Club has raised funds working at local airports and through generous
donations from the aviation community. If you would like to adopt a Sargent Aviation
Cadet and support this wonderful learning opportunity, donations would be greatly



welcomed. A contribution should be made out to the "Sargent Aviation Club" and mailed
or dropped off at Sargent High School.

Shae and Grayson Romero both qualified for the Junior Olympic National Cross Country
Meet in College Station, Texas this past December. In order to be invited to run Nationals,
a child must be in the top 25 runners for their region. Grayson (7 years old and in 2nd
grade) received a medal for 3rd place out of 220 children in his age range (7-8 year old's).
Shae (11 years old and in 6th grade) came in 58th place out of 400 runners in her age
range (11-12 year old's). Great job to both of you!!



Elementary PE is kicking off their Kids Heart Challenge, and this Thursday is the first of 4
ski days for the 3rd- 6th graders.
AJ Garcia was named as a finalists for the 2023 Daniels Scholarship Program



Meet the Teacher

MS. CAROLINE BURKHARDT
Sargent School District would like to introduce to you a new
member of our staff, Ms. Caroline Burkhardt. Ms. Burkhardt has
been teaching in the classroom for the past ten years! Caroline
earned her B.A. in English Literature and her M.S. Ed. in
Intercultural Communication and Linguistics. She specializes in
teaching critical reading, writing, and communication skills, and is eager to apply this
experience to her JH and HS English courses at Sargent. Caroline is excited to be joining the
Sargent family and thanks all her students for their warm welcome.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/ac95/76ce96683ed2d0c25b8c16b3d2eeb7cf.jpeg
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